

**Amendment proposed by Cllr Joseph Ejiofor and seconded by Cllr Kaushika Amin at the Corporate Committee meeting on 16 November 2021**

This Corporate Committee has decided to separate the route forward for moving forward with the building and street names review and has decided to move forward with the process of renaming Black Boy Lane.

[The Corporate Committee notes proposals on the Street and Buildings Naming Review, however it believes that a decision for the renaming of Black Boy Lane should not be deferred any longer;] (provided in the written amendment).

The Committee recalls the comments made by the Corporate Committee at their meeting of 17 March 2021 and notes that the Committee has already agreed the following:

- (i) Considered the feedback from the Consultation #2 (Statutory) 'Notice of Intention' on the renaming of Black Boy Lane to La Rose Lane, in particular, the objections from residents and organisations directly affected by the proposed renaming;
- (ii) Considered and took into account the Equalities Impact Assessment (EqiA, Appendix 6 of the report) of the proposed change on protected groups and the actions proposed to mitigate the impact including a commitment to provide support, a dedicated staff resource and resident/organisation payments; and

Furthermore, using the authority granted to this committee under the London Building Acts (Amendment) Act 1939 Section 6(1) now agrees to the making of an Order to rename Black Boy Lane to La Rose Lane to take effect on 1 February 2022 and concurs that officers should now provide the necessary assurances to residents of Black Boy Lane for the change of street name. The Committee also instructs officers that the support package offered to the residents be further explained and clarified.

At the Corporate Committee meeting on 16 November 2021, the Committee was advised by the Deputy Monitoring Officer that this decision should be deferred to 23 November 2021 as there was material in the proposed amendment that required additional information and officer consideration, specifically financial considerations. It was noted that, following the provision of additional information, a view could be taken as to whether it was possible to proceed at that point and members could make an informed decision on the next steps.

Cllr Ibrahim moved that the Committee support in principle to support the proposal made by Cllr Ejiofor and seconded by Cllr Amin and ask officers to provide additional information on 23 November 2021, including financial information and a potential timeline for implementation, which would allow the Committee to make an informed decision on the way forward. It was also noted that any decision would be made based on the information that had been requested.

Following a vote, with 7 votes for, 0 votes against, and 2 abstentions, it was

## **RESOLVED**

To agree in principle to support the proposal made by Cllr Ejiofor and seconded by Cllr Amin and ask officers to provide additional information on 23 November 2021, including financial information and a potential timeline for implementation, which would allow the Committee to make an informed decision on the way forward. It was also noted that any decision would be made based on the information that had been requested.

It was then agreed to adjourn the meeting until 7pm on 23 November 2021.